ONANOLE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

K: Karrie Gerow Ext:473

1/2: Cathy Sansom Ext: 472

3/4: Jennifer Workman Ext: 474

5/6: Scott Stephenson Ext: 478

7/8: Tracy Tyschinski/Pam Ryznar

Ext: 477

Principal: Pam Ryznar Ext: 471

Secretary/Librarian:

Tanya Robinson Ext: 470/475

Educational Assistant:

Valerie Shell born Brenda Wood Glenda Rac

Resource Teacher:

Tracy Tyschinski

Guidance Counsellor:

Lisele Lindsay



United Nations Educational, Scientific and Cultural Organization

Organisation des Nations Unies pour l'éducation, la science et la culture



133 Centennial Drive Box 8, Onanle, MB ROJ 1NO Phone: (204) 848-2402 Fax (204) 848-2182

Pamela Ryznar, Principal

Upcoming dates:

November 26th, 2018

Jr. High Volleyball Tournament. Thursday, December 6th.

Christmas Community Hot Lunch: Thursday December 13th.

Christmas Concert: Wednesday, December 19th @7:00pm

Onanole Rec Center

Kids Can Shop: Thursday, December 20th.





KIDS CAN SHOP

We will be having our Kids Can Shop during the last week of school before we break for the holidays.

We will be accepting any small donation garage sale items beginning Monday, Dec. 10th.

Kids Can Shop is an annual tradition here at Onanole Elementary, we are celebrating our 19th year this year. Students absolutely love this event and definitely choose items with all their heart. We ask for \$5 per shopper and they can buy gifts for their families.

All the funds collected are donated to our Foster Child Hajran from Pakistan.



ONANOLE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL'S

50/50 FUNDRAISER

1 square for \$5

5 squares for \$20

\$100 prize for winning seller!

A sheet was sent home last week to each family. All packages are to be returned to the school whether they are sold or not by *Monday*, *Dec* 17th, 2018. Thank you

Thank you to all of the parents who have already signed up to donate for our Annual Christmas Community Hot Lunch on December 13th. There are still many spots to fill please visit this link http://signup.com/go/QczBvrZ

to sign up to donate and volunteer. We need your help to run this event. Please sign up by Friday November 30th at 4:00pm.

With many thanks from the Onanole Parent Group

KINDERGARTEN

Hello everyone! Last week we worked on the letter A for the letter of the week. We wrote rainbow letters and made the letter A with Playdoh. This week we will be working on the letter

We have been continuing to work on patterns. We talked about how patterns are all around us even in nature and animals. Then we painted zebras with an AB pattern. We also focused on the number 2. We practiced making the letter 2 by painting it. Have a great week everyone!



Library Days

Day 1 Grade 3/4

Day 2 Kindergarten

Day 5 Grade 5/6

Day 6 Grade 1/2



Grade 1/2

Thank you for coming in to share your child's progress.

With December just around the corner we have loaded up our book shelf with lots of great Christmas books. There are also new stories at Listen to Read. Over the next few weeks the students will be busy learning the words to all the songs for our Christmas Concert "Santa Goes Green".

Last week the class did some mixing of solids and liquids as part of our Science unit. The students wanted to share the recipe for "gumdrops" so here it is:

50ml grape or apple juice
Package of unflavored gelatin

Sugar Wax paper

Heat 50 ml of juice in a pot until it boils. Remove from the stove and add one package of gelatin to the liquid. Stir until completely dissolved. Spoon the mixture onto wax paper in quarter-sized blobs. Let cool about a minute and then sprinkle with sugar. Then cool about ten more minutes.

This week we will be doing some experiments about "air".

Have a great week! Mrs. Sansom



Grade 3/4 Grade 5/6

It was nice to see parents last week. Thank you for coming in and supporting your child's learning.

Today your child will be bringing home their Science design outline and plan for our magnets unit. I have included a list of supplies available at school for them to take home if needed. The due date for this project will be Friday December 7th.

The Christmas concert parts will be decided upon this week. Lines will be in the front of their planners to work on at home.

The concert is at 7pm on Dec. 19th.

Thank you for continuing to help your child with their Big Life Journal. Mondays are filled with great discussions and sharing.

Just a reminder that we will have our KIDS CAN SHOP sale during our last week of school. If you have any garage sale items that you would like to donate, they can start coming in on December 10th.

Have a good week. Jennifer Workman





I hope everyone had a great weekend. I appreciate getting to sit down with all of you last Thursday and Friday to discuss your child's progress in the first term.

We would like to thank Ms. Frey for helping out in our classroom last week for her work placement course.



We've started going through the play for the Christmas Concert. More information will be coming out soon.

Here is what we are up to in class:

ELA – Literacy Choices & Wrapping up Novel Studies

Math – Multiplication Facts & New Unit: Patterns & Rules

Science – Forces Related to Flight Social Studies – The Red River Resistance Phys. Ed. & Health – Low Organized Games, Volleyball & Fitness Tracking

REMINDERS:

Novel Jobs – Tuesday TUSC – Wednesday & December 6

Have a great week. S. Stephenson

Grade 7/8 News...

It was great to meet and greet with all of you last week, and to touch base on the progress your child is making.

Around the Classroom:

<u>7 Math</u>: quiz Tuesday, then moving onto adding/subtracting integers

8 Math: have begun our unit on algebra and will be working hard at becoming masters at algebra.

<u>Science</u>: studying the differences between fresh and salt water through experiments

<u>Social Studies</u>: beginning to look at ancient civilizations with a focus on a research assignment learning about the important inventions that came from these societies.

<u>French</u>: working with our clothing vocabulary to complete crosswords and treasure hunts

<u>Health:</u> learning vocabulary associated with puberty before moving onto the female reproductive system.

Enjoy the last week of November, Here comes December!

Mrs. Tsychinski

Jr. High Volleyball News

Jr. High Volleyball Tournament. Thursday, December 6th.



Thanks to parents for coming in to interviews last week it was great to touch base with you all.

<u>ELA</u> - we are all working this week to get our first writers workshop pieces published and we are also aiming to get through the last of our read aloud novel Refugee.

Have a great week . Mrs. Ryznar



A **BIG THANK YOU** goes out to all those who sold or bought veggies for Farm to School Fundraiser earlier this month. We are happy to report that there were \$1570.00 in sales. With your help, we raised **\$785.00** for our school.

Also, we would like to thank

Mr. Stepenson and his class for helping
with the veggies and the Grade 7/8 class
for sorting all bundles. This was definitely
a group effort!!

